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President’s Message — Terry Phelps   

 Greetings;                  

What a great meeting with Colleen Granger. She is so fun. I also 
took the class on Sunday for part of the day and we had a blast!!!  

I did the cutting and my granddaughter did the sewing. Partnered 
up !!!!! 

 

Hopefully most of the members got their dues paid at the January meeting. Lan 

had brought 40 copies of the form and used all of them. If you did not get it paid 

please make sure you get it in right away so you are not dropped from the roster. 

Forms are available on the website. 

Also, I would like to take a moment to mention that each member is asked to 

make 3 baby quilts for our community service. We provide the kits so all you have 

to do is pin and sew. Though this is not a requirement but if each member made 2 

or 3 for the year it would be wonderful. Our opportunity quilt is also a huge 

fundraiser for the guild. If each member bought the set of 40 tickets for $20 you 

would be helping out a lot. I usually buy them and put my name on all of them. So 

then I have a better chance of winning.  (HEHE) This also is not a requirement but 

please consider helping out.  

Thank you to the members that stepped up to take a chairman spot. It does take 

all of us to make things work. 

There are still a few spots like the Website that needs to be filled. Connie is a great 

teacher and will work with you if you would like to learn to work it. Let us know if 

you are interested or just give Connie a call and talk to her. 

See you in February. 

Blessings, 

Terry  
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Sew & Tell News 

 

Ways & Means (Lake Works) — Gail Coyle                                                                 

Valentine’s Day is just around the corner—perhaps you could stitch up a cute item 

to donate for sale as well. 

Hospitality :  Gail Coyle & Barbara Dore’ 

Suzanne Hoyt  Mary Ann Riley Susan Lozano 

Deborah Miller Lan Ali-Adeeb  Elsa Meyer 

Nanette Ettinger Linda Morrison Claire Grieve 

 

IMPORTANT:  If you are unable to attend a meeting and provide your snack, please 

contact either Gail or Barbara so they can make alternative provisions. 

Membership:  Lan Ali-Adeeb & Susan Blair 

Welcome new member Dee Dee Long: deedeelong@sonie.net / (707) 775-5738 

and returning member Elsa Meyer  

 

Please be sure to renew your membership no later than the February meeting so you may continue 
to receive the Newsletter. 

Block of the Month— Christy Bengston  

February’s block is called  “Spools”  

Please use a polka dot fabric for the spool.  From this print fabric : 

Cut one rectangle: 4 1/2” X 12 1/2” 

Cut four 4 1/2” X 4 1/2” 

From white background fabric: 

Cut two background rectangles: 4 1/2” X 12 1/2” 

Draw a line from corner to corner on the four print 4 1/2” squares. Place one square on each end 
of background solid 4 1/2” X 12 1/2” rectangle with right sides together.  Sew on the drawn line.  
Leave a scant 1/4” seam allowance and trim excess.  Press.  Repeat on the other side of the rec-
tangle to create Unit A.  Repeat twice.  
Quilt Block Assembly 
Referring to photo for fabric placement, sew 1 Unit A to the top of the print 4 12” X 12 1/2” strip 
and one to the bottom to create the block. 
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Programs—Jane Alameda 

February —Sheila Collins  “Creative Journey from Fashion Designer to Graphic Design-

er to Fabric Artist”.  Sheila is a fabric artist and instructor. Her passion is creating dimen-

sional fabric art that is bright, cheerful, and fun.    

Class on Sunday:  Canceled due to too few sign-ups = HOWEVER—if you would like to have dinner 

with Sheila on Friday night, please contact Jane at 707-263-3831 for details. 

March—Marjorie McGraw—Lecture  “Mistakes I Have Made and How to Correct Them” 

April—Lisa McKissick— Lecture: Tool Lady Tips  along with trunk show  

Class on Sunday— “Northern Lights”     A striking quilt, made easily by all 

skill levels.  Sign-up packet has Supply List and pre-cutting instructions.                                

May—Guild Birthday  - celebration details soon !  

           

June—Angie Thornton—  A myriad of stories of Angie’s quilting journey 

 

Class: Jelly Roll (2 1/2” strips) Small Rug.  $25 class, $5 pattern, strip batting available 

from Angie @ $16 (Nancy’s Notions has a sale on strip batting). 
 
 

REMEMBER :  Classes are being offered at a discounted rate so that all members can afford to learn from 

our  guest speakers.  Hoping we can fill the classes with an eye to learning new techniques and develop new 

friendships.   Hopefully you will be able to start on a refreshing new project, perhaps an entry into our 2019 

show or the Lake County Fair !   Please let me know if you have any questions, Jane. 

Community Service— Lan Ali-Adeeb, Lianna Jo Burger & Shery Loewen 

Please bring your completed quilts to the next guild meeting. 

More kits will be available at the meeting.  Thank You! 

Library—Kerry Hansing & Vicky Maley 

Did you know when you check out a book it is for TWO, yes two months?  The Library 
has some wonderful NEW books.  We would like your recommendations for new book 
subjects, titles, and authors.  

Round Robin— Rebecca Scroggins 

The Medallion Style Round Robin Quilt will start at the March meeting.  There will be a 

sign-up sheet at the hospitality table at the February meeting.  Please be aware this project 
takes a 5 month commitment.  The first set of instructions will be available with sign-up and 
you may chat with me for more information.  

 Rebecca—707-533-7369 
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Our first 2019 planning Quilt Show meeting will be held on January 28th at Umpqua Bank, 2nd 

Floor, 805 11st St., Lakeport, 10:00 am. All are welcome.  Join us to give input for next years show !  

We will need new chairs, consider joining us to learn about available positions. 

 

Since the Quilt Show is 252 days away, these are the things you should be doing now: 

 

1.      Make quilts – 3quilts/member would fill the show 

2.      Clean house – donate good stuff to the Silent Auction 

3.      Volunteer – be in charge of “Take in/pick up” committee or “Rack set up” committee 

4.      Submit art idea for flyer 

Please let Barbara know if you would like more information about any of these positions. 

(brhaddon@gmail.com, 415-209-3044) 

                                                                                                                  

Treasure Chest:    Mary Ann Riley & Betty Fessler 

                               

 

 

Secret Pal:   Pat Dandy                                                                                                                                    

 

 

 

                                                       

 

 

 

COMMUNITY AWARENESS: 

 

Sonoma Quilt Show                            

Mar 9th & 10 

10-4:00 

Vintage House Senior Center 

264 First Street East 

Sonoma CA 

$5.00 Admission to Benefit 

Vintage House Senior Center 

Featuring The Pointless Sisters 

The Pointless Sisters are a 50 member art quilt group whose members’ quilts have been shown nationally and internationally. 
Using a variety of non-traditional quilting and surface design techniques, its members produce stunning and innovative fiber 
arts.  

Come and see this collection of over 100 quilts made by local quilt makers.  

2019 Falling Leaves Quilt Show 
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Ladies of the Lake Quilt Meeting Minutes, January 12, 2019 

General Meeting 

 

 
The meeting was called to order by President Terry Phelps at  10:01 a.m. 
 
Members and Guests:  We welcomed three guests:  Sharon Burger , Renee Schultz Hein 
and Barbara Peebles.  It was announced that membership dues for 2019 is now due and paya-
ble.  A limited number of membership forms are available here today.  Forms can also be 
downloaded from our website, www.llqg.org . 
  
Treasurer Report:  Treasurer  Kitty Jones r epor ted that for  the month of December  we 
had a profit of $176.00 and expenses of $1,160.38 for a net loss of $984.38.   
 
Announcements:  

President Terry Phelps announced that the guild still has some chairman position updates: 
Web Editor and Opportunity Quilt Promo chairs are still needed.  Jane Alameda will 
chair the 2020 Opportunity Quilt Design Committee and asked for volunteers.  Several 
members signed up.  Betty Fessler and Mary Ann Riley will chair the Treasure Chest. 
Pat Dandy will chair Secret Pal.    

Barbara Haddon, Quilt Show Chairman, announced that Christy Bengston has volunteered 
to be Judging Chairman and Reba Chavez will be the Printing Chairman.  Positions 
still needing to be filled are quilt setup/takedown.  Renee Schultz Hein has volunteered 
to be Secretary.   

Hospitality Signups:  please sign up to bring snacks for the February meeting 
LakeWorks:  Gayle Coyle is not present to provide a report on this activity 
Betty Fessler announced that for disaster quilts the guild will provide the batting and back-

ing.  Members just need to provide quilt tops which must be bed-size.  Jane Alameda 
will bind the quilts.  All quilts will be taken to Kerrie’s Quilt Shop to be delivered to 
those in need.  We have already sent 30 quilts to Paradise for Camp Fire survivors.   

 
Program:  Jane Alameda introduced Colleen Granger  of Sew Little Time Quilting with 
“Playing with Pre-cuts”.  Colleen’s humorous talk showed many quilts created using various 
types of pre-cuts.  She also had available for purchase many patterns, pre-cuts and kits. The 
class tomorrow will be all about what kind of patterns can be used for each individual’s choice 
of pre-cuts.   
 
Upcoming Programs:  

February will be Sheila Collins and “Creative Journey from Fashion Designer to Graphic 
Designer to Fabric Artist”.  There will be a class on Sunday but we need more people 
to sign up for the class.  

March will be Marjorie McGraw with and “Mistakes I Have Made and How to Correct 
Them”. There will be no class that Sunday. 

April Lisa McKissick will be the speaker. The class on Sunday will be a beginner friendly 
and easy quilt. 

 

 

 

MEETING MINUTES 

http://www.llqg.org
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Jill Schumacher will be conducting a 2-day class sponsored by Grapevine Quilters in 

Ukiah on how to free motion quilt on your domestic machine.  A show of hands indi-
cated a number of guild members will be attending this class.   

 
Birthdays:  Dottie Kauffman announced the January bir thdays; Rich Scroggins 1-1, 
Catherine Stone 1-17, Jean Elsa 1-2, Karen Davis 1-19, Barbara Christensen 1-4, Judy Oliver 
1-30, Rachel Heher 1-10, Rosalie Sisevich 1-30, Audrey Ericson 1-13, Anna Polk 1-17 
  
Break 
 
Fat Quarter drawing for name tags:  the winner  is Valer ie Vinzant 
 
Block of the month:  Christy Bengston announced that the winner of the January blocks is 
Barbara Haddon  
 
Show and Tell:  Par ticipants are:  Deborah Miller , Betty Fessler , Linda Morr ison,    
Nanette Ettinger, Quepha Arnold and Kahlei Phelps 
 
Treasure Chest:  There was no Treasure Chest this month.   

 
 

Meeting adjourned  11:58 a.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted:  

Kathy Pratt, Secretary  
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Ladies of the Lake Quilt Guild, January 12, 2019 

BOARD MEETING MINUTES  

 

Call to Order:   Terry Phelps, President, called the meeting to order at 12:04 pm 

Present:  Terry Phelps, Jane Alameda, Kathy Pratt, Kitty Jones, Linda Morrison, Marj Sweeney, 
Shirley Viada. Betty Fessler, Barbara Haddon, Connie Cracraft, Dottie Kauffman, Mary Ann 
Riley, Rebecca Scroggins 

 

Old Business:  There was no old business 

 

New Business:  

Marj Sweeney wanted to discuss the poor turnout of members at the December meeting and 
possible changes.  It was discussed that we have a report from the Membership commit-
tee at each meeting of the number of members present.  This number must be reported to 
the Secretary to be included in the minutes for each guild meeting so we can see the 
trends in membership attendance.  This has been tracked in prior years but not recently. 

Audit Committee:  a committee needs to be formed to audit the books for the guild for 
2018.  Jane Alameda and Kathy Pratt will do this along with the Treasurer for 2018 San-
dra Redshaw and the 2019 Treasurer Kitty Jones.   

Opportunity Quilt:  there is still a need for someone to do the promotions for the 2019 Op 
Quilt.  Dottie and Mary Ann have suggested that we use postcards advertising the Op 
Quilt.  These postcards would be provided to the membership to distribute along with 
the sales of Op Quilt tickets.  Mary Ann will research pricing to have these postcards 
printed.  Also discussed was the fact that it isn’t profitable to travel to other guilds out of 
the area to promote the Op Quilt.  Another concern is the low number of members who 
purchase Op Quilt tickets at a reduced price providing them the opportunity to resale the 
tickets to be reimbursed for the tickets purchased.  Betty reported that approximately 
50% of the members purchased tickets for the 2018 quilt.   

Rebecca will chair the Round Robin project for 2019 and presented some ideas to the Board 
for approval.  Her ideas were approved.  She will have signups at the February guild 
meeting for a start in March.  There will be two groups doing two different design types.   

Marj said that there is a need for more fat quarters to be used for the monthly membership 
drawing.  We need to see if we can get donations or will need to purchase some.  

A stamp needs to be made to make labels for the disaster quilts donated by LLQG.  Jane 
will investigate pricing for a stamp like the one currently used for baby quilts. The 
stamp will say “Comfort quilt from Ladies of the Lake Quilt Guild” with our PO Box on 
it just like the one for the baby quilts.   

It was brought up that the guild still has not had the position of Parliamentarian filled.  This 
needs to be done.   

 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:49 pm 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Kathy Pratt, Secretary 
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2019  Officers and Chairwomen 

Executive Board 

President Terry Phelps 274-1855 

Vice President Jane Alameda 263-3831 

Secretary  Kathy Pratt 928-5199 

Treasurer Kitty Jones 277-7261 

Member-at-Large Marj Sweeney 994-1186 

Member-at-Large  Dottie Kauffman 462-7036 

Member-at-Large  Linda Morrison 263-4504 

Parliamentarian Shirley Viada 459-9646 

Affiliate Terry Phelps 707-274-1855 

Block of the Month Christy Bengston  707-367-1261 

Community Service Lan Ali-Adeeb 

Lianna Jo Burger 

510-299-5584 

909-214-7690 

Creative Projects/Challenge  707- 

Free Bees Suzanne Hoyt  

 

707-994-4890 

707- 

Historian Pam Ayle 562-533-1588 

Hospitality Barbara Dore’ 

Gail Coyle 

707-263-3340 

707-245-9903 

Library Kerry Hansing 

Vicky Maley   

925-698-5157 

707-279-1176 

Membership Susan Blair 

Lan Ai–Adeeb 

707-900-1963 

510-299-5584 

Mystery Quilt Rebecca Scroggins 707-533-7369 

Newsletter Editor Sue Schedler 707-900-8265 

Newsletter Mailing Sue Schedler 707-900-8265 

Opportunity Quilt Seamstress  

 

707- 

707- 

Opportunity Quilt Design 

Opportunity Quilt Promo 

Jane Alameda 707-263-3831 

Post Mistress Kitty Jones 707-277-7261 

Programs Jane Alameda 707-263-3831 

Property & Equipment Sandy Redshaw 707-513-5639 

Publicity Nanette Ettinger 408-442-0353  

Quilt Show Chair 2019 Barbara Haddon 

 

415-209-3044 

Round Robin Rebecca Scoggins 707-533-7369 

Secret Pals Pat Dandy 707-277-7336 

Set Up, meetings  707- 

Sharing & Caring Dottie Kauffman 707-462-7036 

Show & Tell Jean Elsa 707-263-1301 

Skills Day Mary Ann Riley 707-500-5023 

Treasure Chest Mary Ann Riley 

Betty Fessler 

707-500-5023 

707-279-5009 

Ways & Means Gail Coyle 707-263-3219 

Web Editor Connie Cracraft 707-809-7133 

Committee Chairs 

Upcoming Events in Northern California 

See a list of upcoming shows at 

quiltinghub.com/Find/Events/Quilt-Shows/In/

California 

 

Sonoma Quilt Show—Mar 9th & 10th 10—4:00  

Vintage House Senior Center,  

264 First Street East, Sonoma     

 

 

Ladies of the Lake calendar at a Glance 2019 

  
  

Feb 

 

March 

 

April 

Program:  Sheila Collins 

 

Program:  Marjorie McGraw 

 

Program:  Lisa McKissick 

Class:  “Northern Lights” 
  

Sew & Tell Info 

Newsletter Deadline: 

Due by 18th of the month. 

 Sue Schedler Editor 

707-900-8265 

scschedl@yahoo.com 

Website Info 

We're on the Web: 

www.LLQG.org 
 

Connie Cracraft, Web Editor 

Newsletter now online. 
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Thank you to our Affiliates!  

Sew Little Time Quilting 

 
337 Point San Pedro Road. San Rafael CA. 94901 
415-686-6067 
SewLittleTimeQuilting.com 
colleen@SewLittleTimeQuilting.com 
Colleen Granger, owner 

bolt fabric + home 

 
219 North Cloverdale Blvd. Cloverdale, CA 95425 
707-894-2658 
boltcloverdale.com 
info@boltcloverdale.com 
Kate Barrett, owner 

Broadway Quilts 

 
20525 Broadway. Sonoma CA. 95476 
707-938-7312 
BroadwayQuilts.com 
Gery@BroadwayQuilts.com 
Gery Rosemurgy, owner 

Marian's Magic Needle Quilting 

 
[formerly CuddleTime Quilts] 
offering simple to complex custom quilting 
1140 Sanford Ranch Rd. Ukiah CA. 95482 
707-472-0195 
cuddletimequilts@me.com 
Marian Drain. SewBatik Associate. #LAP-1171 

The Fat Quail Quilt Shop 

 
Fabrics, kits & inspiration 

 
44550 N. Hwy 101. Laytonville CA. 95454 
P O Box 641 
707-984-6966 
TheFatQuail.com 
thefatquail@willitsonline.com 
Debbie Bowles, owner 

Village Sewing Centre                 2 Locations 

 

Husqvarna, Pfaff & Singer— Sales, Education & Fabric 

 

1252 Airport Park Blvd. 

Ukiah, CA 95482 

707 467-9383 

 

1455 Santa Rosa Avenue, Suite B-1 

Santa Rosa, CA 95401 

707 544-7529 

VillageSewing.com ;   jackiemac@villagesewing.com 

Friends Around the Block Quilt Shop 

 

211 8th Street 

Colusa, CA  95932 

530-458-7467 

Carol Ann Lindquist, Owner 

www.friendsaroundtheblock.com 
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February Meeting  

 

  

 

See www.LLQG.org for  

up-to-the minute changes. 

Ladies of the Lake is a non-profit 501 (c) (3) organization.  

Don’t Forget . . . .  

        Name badge 

 

Ladies of the Lake Quilt Guild 

P O Box 875 

Kelseyville CA 95451 

To- 

 


